
GLOVER SELECTBOARD MEETING NOTICE 
 
STAKEHOLDER INPUT REQUESTED @ 11/9 Glover Selectboard Meeting: Town 
Offices/Library & Community School Green Stormwater Treatment Concept Plans 
Patrick Hurley (Memphremagog Watershed Association) and Holly Greenleaf 
(Greenleaf Design LLC) will present multiple proposed retrofits at a few locations 
around the Town Offices/Library and School to improve stormwater runoff treatment, 
reduce flooding and erosion, and expand naturally vegetated river buffers to protect 
water quality in the Barton River while also providing aesthetic and educational 

amenities for the community. They are looking for stakeholder input at this stage 
of the design process to rate the proposed concepts and provide preferences 
or insight on aesthetics, size/shape/location/plant type, maintenance concerns 
and functionality in order to better develop retrofits that work for the Glover 
community. They would greatly value your feedback - this is the best time to 
weigh in! If you are not able to make the meeting, the presentation and a 
'scorecard' will be shared to write in your feedback and send in.  
 


